#### **Lindenwood University**

## Digital Commons@Lindenwood University

Lindenwood Bulletins / Footnotes

**Newsletters** 

4-10-1991

## Lindenwood Footnotes, April 10, 1991

Lindenwood College

Follow this and additional works at: https://digitalcommons.lindenwood.edu/bulletins



Part of the Business and Corporate Communications Commons

# LINDENWOOD COLLEGE

#### **Lindenwood Footnotes**

April 10, 1991

President and Mrs. Spellmann have creatively introduced an assortment of receptions honoring students and their various achievements, community service and student organizations. On April 25, the dynamic duo will host another first with the Lindenwood College "Night Owl" Cruise on the Spirit of St. Charles Riverboat. Honored guests for the evening will be the 34 Lindenwood College students recently selected for the 1991 edition of WHO'S WHO AMONG STUDENTS IN AMERICAN COLLEGES AND UNIVERSITIES.

Certificates of recognition, a brief faculty lecture and munching delights are also planned for the two-hour cruise. Board members, alumni, faculty, staff, college supporters and prospective Lindenwood students and their families will give their "hoot" in recognition of the accomplished Who's.

Day admissions will host their first new student open house/registration day on Saturday, April 20, from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. Admissions Director Jerry Bladdick said students registering for the Fall Term will include those students who made a commitment to attend. A second new student open house/registration day is planned for Tuesday, May 7 from 9 a.m. to 7 p.m. and will also include applicants to the College. For more information about the open house/registration days, please contact the Office of Day Admissions at 949-4949.

Business Administration Dean William Kottmeyer and Robert King would like to announce that they will be "switching channels," so to speak, as King becomes the new dean and Kottmeyer returns to full-time teaching.

"I would like to express my appreciation to President Spellmann for this opportunity to return to a full-time teaching load, and I would also like to thank Bob King for so graciously accepting my former responsibilities as the dean of business administration," Kottmeyer said. "It will be a joy to be able to return all my energies to the classroom." Kottmeyer will also expand his teaching to the Math and Science Division, which appropriately fits to his doctorate in physics.

In a related note, President Spellmann announced that Daryl Anderson was appointed the Dean of the Math and Science Division. Dominic Soda, formerly the math/science division dean, requested the change to gear up the computer labs and devote more time to building the computer science program at Lindenwood.

What an exhibit! Dean, you have shown us many years of dedication and now, you have inspired us further with a feast of your talents. The Hendren Gallery panels and walls were warm with affection for your devotion to Lindenwood students, alumni, faculty, staff and friends. Congratulations again and many, many thanks for your memorable years of service. We'll certainly miss you, but, you know we all expect to see more of your works throughout your illustrious retirement. -- Enjoy-- Enjoy--

RFT Theatre Critic Bob Wilcox said he admires Lindenwood for taking on the production of "Bloody Poetry."

Touting the cast, who "attacks the text boldly," Wilcox gave kudos to Rodney Whatley as Shelley, D. Keith Muessigmann as Byron, Brooke Martin as Mary Shelley, and J. Larry Sparkman as Dr. Polidori, among other members of the cast.

Wilcox hails Marsha Parker's direction for giving the play "convincing momentum in its movements through both time and space." Added praise went to the set designed by Parker and Doug Mayer with lighting by Jennifer Jonassen.

For mature audiences, the seldom performed play depicts the life and times of English poets Byron and Shelley and their creative, yet ofttimes warped, minds at the turn of the century.

April 12 and 13 performances will be your last chance to see this fine work in the intimate Downstage. So, come a bit before 8 p.m. to get your \$2 ticket at the door, grab a good seat, and enjoy this provocative performance in Room 105 of the Fine Arts Building.

Congratulations to Penny Myers Bryant on her move to the Registrar's Office. Penny's last function in the Development Office was to organize and help coordinate the St. Louis Alumni Fashion Show. Sounds like she's sure to lend some "model" touches to our student services.

And welcome to Sheryl Schaefer, contributions records manager in development.

Archivists Mary Ambler and Virginia Terry would like to remind everyone that they will gladly accept materials from faculty and staff spring cleaning efforts.

Files, brochures, photos, etc. (old and new) are just a few of the artifacts these volunteers chronicle for the legacy of Lindenwood College.

Please send your discarded LC items to the archivists in care of Butler Library. Thank you!

Congratulations to Tim Wunsch, Lindenwood's star track athlete, who is headed for the nationals in Stevenville, Texas on May 23-25. Tim's qualifying for nationals marked a series of accomplishments beginning with a win in the 10,000-meter run held at Washington University the first week of April. Last Sunday, Tim outpaced veteran runner Craig Virgin and broke the course record at the 5-mile Lincoln Park Run held in Springfield, Illinois. Tim takes flight again this Friday at SIU-E. Good luck!

Dianne Riesenmy, an LCIE mass communication student, is the winner of the 1991 St. Louis Radio Association Annual Scholarship.

Dianne was awarded the scholarship based on her academic and personal efforts in a variety of interests. She will receive a check at the Marconi Awards Banquet on April 25.

CONGRATULATIONS, DIANNE!

Stars from their high school athletics and academic endeavors are signing to play volleyball, women's basketball, track and football at Lindenwood.

In volleyball, Stacy Mahrenholz comes to LC this fall with First Team All-Conference and First Team All-District nominations while attending Fort Zumwalt South. She is also a member of the Pep Club and Student Council.

Track additions will include Tahra Williams and Latrice Johnson, both from Northeast Magnet High School in Kansas City. Williams was voted MVP in 1990 and nominated to honorable mention for the All-Metro Volleyball team. She is a member of the Urban League and plans a career in broadcast communication.

In women's basketball, Coach Stephen Crotz reports the signing of three freshmen for the fall: Jennifer Chronister of St. Louis; Carol McLeod of Springfield, Mo., and Tracy Feibig of St. Louis. In addition, Tonia Hawk of Warrenton, Mo., will transfer to LC to play for the Lady Lions.

Football is also adding two freshmen players with the signing of Jason Tieman of Wentzville and Chris Lance of O'Fallon, Mo., who plans to major in radio broadcasting.

Student conductors David Opperman, Deborah Padgett and Marcie Whiston will be featured at the April 28 Concert of the Lindenwood Symphonic Band and Chamber Music Ensemble.

Admission to the concert is free and includes a post-concert reception sponsored by the LC Troupers. The concert begins at 7:30 p.m. in the St. Charles Presbyterian Church. Please plan to attend.

Opring Cotillion may have been the last dance of the academic year, but according to Student Life staffers it's just the beginning of events for students to enjoy this Spring.

Some of the events to be sponsored before Commencement include:

April 12 English Department Picnic, near FAB, 4 p.m.

April 13 PICNIC at Blanchette 4:30-6 p.m.

April 16 Education Day, sponsored by the Education Club Young Lounge 9 a.m.-3 p.m.

April 17 Tintypes Premierc Performance, Jelkyl Theatre 2-4 p.m.

April 18 Tintypes, Jelkyl Theatre 8 p.m. thru April 20 & April 25-27 matinces, 2 p.m. April 21 & 27

April 19 St. Louis Young Executives Reception, President's House, 7 p.m.-12 a.m. Ice Cream Social Sibley, 6-7 p.m.

April 20 Communication Career Day, Young Auditorium & Lounge 9 a.m.-1 p.m.

April 21 Alpha Lambda Delta
Honors Society,
Young Lounge 2 p.m.-5 p.m.
Jazz Band & Jazz Combo
Concert, Cafeteria
7:30 p.m. w/refreshments

April 23 "Mr. Lindenwood" Contest -Young Auditorium 7 p.m.-9 p.m.

April 24 Niccolls BLOCK PARTY barbecue, 4:30 p.m.-10 p.m.

April 25 Annual LC Student Art Exhibit, Hendren Gallery through May 18

April 26 SPRING FLING
CARNIVAL, 5 p.m.-12 a.m.
continues April 27,
noon to midnight,
and ends April 28,
when the flinging is flung

April 28 Barbeque on the QUAD
4:30 p.m.-6 p.m.
w/volleyball & horseshoes
Student/Faculty/Staff
Softball Game, 2 p.m.
Debra Pudget Recital,
Young Auditorium, 3 p.m.

April 28 Sympnonic Band & Chamber Music Ensemble Concert, 7:30 p.m. St. Charles Presbyterian Church

May 4 B-B-Q outside Admissions 4:30-6:00 p.m.

May 5 Honors Convocation
Jelkyl Theatre, 2 p.m.
followed by reception at
President's House

May 5 Athletic Awards Banquet, Cafeteria, 6 p.m.-8 p.m.

AND this recap doesn't even include intramural hoc-soc, bowling, 3-on-3 men's basketball, and intercollegiate athletic events in softball, baseball and track.

CAN THE ENERGY AND STAMINA OF OUR STUDENT LIFE STAFF AND COHORTS OUTLAST THE YOUTHFUL VITALITY OF LINDENWOOD STUDENTS? THE CHALLENGE IS ON--

Please plan to attend as many of these events as you can, and SUP-PORT THE SPIRIT OF LINDEN-WOOD COLLEGE. The students are sure to enjoy and appreciate your participation--

Please mark these changes on your yellow campus phone directory:
Sheryl Guffey x4978
Danielle Frank x4940
College Archives x4823

To include your "footnote" in the next publication, please contact Phyllis Morris, director of public relations, at 949-4912 before Wednesday each week. Thank you! VOL. 167, No.3